# Appin Park Newy



4th February, 2021

#### Save the Date

#### **February**

15 School Council

19 Stationery

payment due 22 APPA AGM

March

8 Labour Day

10 Foundation attend Wednesdays

29 Gr5/6 Melbourne camp starts

#### **April**

Campers return

Hello everyone,

Welcome to our week 2 newsletter.

This year our newsletter will be issued fortnightly (even weeks) and will be printed and sent home with the oldest child in your household. Please let us know if you would prefer to receive your copy electronically. The newsletter will contain more content regarding what is happening in classroom programs within each unit. We hope that you take the time to read the information provided as this is one of our main forms of communication keeping you informed of activities and upcoming events. The next newsletter will be issued on Thursday 18th February.

#### **Parent Teacher Interviews**

These will take place on Tuesday 16th and Wednesday 17th of February after school. Interviews can be booked via Compass from Friday (tomorrow). This is an opportunity for you to meet your child's teacher and share with them any pertinent information that may assist them in providing the best possible program for your child.

#### Assembly

Each Monday we have a whole school assembly in the BER. Parents are most welcome to attend maintaining Covid safe practices as outlined below.

#### COVID update

Following the Government's announcements regarding new statewide restrictions that came into effect at overnight, there is new guidance for schools regarding the wearing of masks. People aged 12 and over must wear a fitted face mask when in public indoor spaces. Children under 12 years of age and students at primary school or attending an OHSC program are not required to wear face masks. School staff are not required to wear face masks while teaching or caring, but those who wish to do so, can. Staff must wear face masks in indoor areas of the school when not teaching or caring. Visitors to school sites must also wear masks when indoors.

Appin Park continues to encourage the practising of good hand hygiene and ensuring physical distancing protocols are in place. Further advice regarding these measures will be provided when available.

Fiona Carson - Principal

#### **INFORMATION FROM THE OFFICE**

A reminder that stationery is to be paid for by 19th February. Many families have credit from 2020. Please speak to Nicole if you are unsure of payment or if you would like to set up a payment plan.

Families who hold a current Health Care Card, please fill out a CSEF form at the office if you have not already done so. If you have filled out a form in previous years at Appin Park, there is no need for a new one.

Please call Nicole if you do not know your Compass login details or need your password reset.

Appin Park Parents' Association

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MONDAY 22<sup>nd</sup> FEBRUARY 2021, 6.00pm in the School Library

All welcome

Nomination forms for office bearers are available at the office.



#### **ICY POLES ARE BACK!**

50 cents each every Friday lunchtime.



Book Club orders due Friday 12th February. Please note we do not accept cash orders. All orders need to use "Loop" -Book Club's online ordering system.

#### MEET THE STAFF AT ADDIN DARK



Andy Grant 5/6 Teacher



Robyn Elliott 1/2 Teacher



Fiona Carson Principal



Richie Arnold 5/6 Teacher



Teena Wright Education Support



Rachelle Gambold 5/6 Teacher



Jamie Pronk Education Support



Chris Vescio Foundation Teacher



Nicole Godde Business Manager



Andrew Storer 3/4 Teacher



Jo Beattie 1/2 Teacher



Gina Crossman After School Care



Craig Kerlin 3/4 Teacher



Wendy Martin PE/Art



Tim Hearn Education Support



Bec Lanham Chaplain



Tracey Clough Education Support



Jaimie Leerson Tutor Support



Lisa Gardner LOTE



Paul Hughes Education Support



Nicky Davies Education Support

#### **School Email Contacts:**

Fiona Carson: Fiona. Carson@education.vic.gov.au
Richie Arnold: Richard. Arnold@education.vic.gov.au
Robyn Elliott: Robyn. Elliott@education.vic.gov.au
Craig Kerlin: Craig. Kerlin@education.vic.gov.au
Wendy Martin: Wendy. Martin@education.vic.gov.au

Wendy Martin: Wendy. Martin@education.vic.gov.au
Andrew Storer: Andrew.Storer@education.vic.gov.au
Nicole Godde: Nicole.Godde@education.vic.gov.au

Jaimie Leerson: Jaimie.Leerson@education.vic.gov.au
Joanne Beattie: Joanne.Beattie@education.vic.gov.au
Andy Grant: Andrew.Grant@education.vic.gov.au

Rachelle Gambold: Rachelle.Gambold@education.vic.gov.au

Chris Vescio: Christine.Vescio@education.vic.gov.au
Chaplain Bec: Rebecca.Lanham@education.vic.gov.au
Lisa Gardner: Lisa.Gardner2@education.vic.gov.au

School Email: appin.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au

All teachers can be emailed via Compass or Class DoJo



### FRIDAY NIGHTS ARE BACK!!

## Mini Roos Friday Soccer Competition

Boys and girls welcome: 5yrs - 12yrs

Muster Day: 19th March 5pm - 7pm Muster Day: 26th March 5pm - 7pm

Season Commences on Friday 16th April 5.30pm - 7pm

Mini Roos Registration NOW OPEN online To register log onto www.playfootball.com.au Select 'find a place to play' then select Wangaratta South Wang Reserve.

Full instructions are on our website www.wangarattacityfc.com.au Payments are made online at time of registration via Credit Card.



Registration enquiries
please email:
registrar@wangarattacityfc.com.au

All participants must attend a Muster Day to collect welcome packs and confirm registration.

"COVID RULES APPLY TO ALL WCFC PROGRAMS"

#### PANGERANG COMMUNITY HOUSE







## Wangaratta Library

We would like to know if our regular late opening on Wednesday evenings until 8pm remains the best option for you.

Please help by completing our quick survey.

https://forms.gle/jUVcyME3GcWr7drd7

